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The ‘Ageing and Health in the Philippines, Wave 2’ report offers an updated profile of older Filipinos, 
drawing on data from the follow-up survey of the original respondents of the Longitudinal Study of 
Ageing and Health in the Philippines (LSAHP) project. Building on the baseline data from the initial 
report, this new edition presents a comprehensive picture of the health, socioeconomic status, and 
overall well-being of older individuals approximately 4 years after the initial interview at baseline 
survey.

In addition to the topics covered in the first report, this second wave introduces new areas of 
exploration, including mortality, the experiences of older persons during the COVID-19 pandemic, 
and geospatial covariates that provide a deeper understanding of the situation of older Filipinos. The 
LSAHP is the only nationally representative panel data set on older people aged 60 years and over in 
the Philippines, making it a vital resource for understanding and addressing  the needs of the ageing 
population.

The preparation of this report is the result of a collaborative effort amongst many institutions and 
individuals. The LSAHP is being implemented by the Demographic Research and Development 
Foundation, Inc. (DRDF), with funding support from the Economic Research Institute for ASEAN and 
East Asia (ERIA). We appreciate the technical support of Erniel Barrios, who has been serving as our 
statistical consultant for this project since 2018, and Maria Midea M. Kabamalan, who served as subject 
matter specialist. We are grateful for the administrative support of Takuma Kato, Asuka Nagatani, 
and Antonio Villanueva of ERIA. We also express our appreciation to the ERIA editorial board for the 
thorough review of this report.

The LSAHP project was guided by an advisory committee whose guidance ensures the study’s 
relevance and responsiveness to the needs of older Filipinos. We acknowledge the contributions of 
the following organizations: Department of Health (DOH), Commission on Population and Development 
(CPD), National Economic and Development Authority, Institute on Aging of National Institutes of 
Health of the University of the Philippines (UP) Manila, Philippine Statistics Authority, National 
Commission for Senior Citizens, Department of Social Welfare and Development, Commission on 
Human Rights, Philippine Health Insurance Corporation, Government Service Insurance System, Social 
Security System, United Nations Population Fund Philippines, Coalition of Services of the Elderly, Inc., 
Department of Psychology – UP Diliman, and UP Population Institute.
 

We are particularly grateful to DOH and the CPD for providing endorsement letters for our fieldwork. 
These endorsements were crucial in facilitating the entry of our fieldworkers into sampled localities, 
particularly in the post-COVID-19 pandemic context where concerns about infection risks persisted 
during personal interviews, especially amongst vulnerable populations such as older persons. We are 
also grateful to all the local government units of the sampled cities, municipalities, and barangays for 
allowing our interviewers to collect data within their jurisdictions.
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